
South Otago High School   
Newsletter, 24th June 2016  
Nga mihi mahana ki a koutou katoa  
Warm greetings to you all 

Half Marathon. This was a great event and there were 

some fantastic performances by students and staff out 

on the courses. Whilst I ran, there were a group of 

students following the course encouraging other 

participants. It was a great atmosphere and it was a 

pleasure to acknowledge some of the great 

performances, determination and resilience on 

Monday morning. 

 

Gore Interchange 

Tuesday saw the last of our interchanges against Gore 

High School. I visited a number of games and once 

again saw students from both schools competing in 

great spirits. The level of participation was extremely 

high with 60% of the school involved on the day. 

Well done to all the students who got involved. 

 

Finally 

Thank you to all the people who provided feedback 

on the newsletter. We will continue to publish this 

weekly. We may change for format slightly and will 

welcome further feedback in the future. 

Ka kite ano 

Mr Mike Wright  

Principal 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 

Kia Ora Tatou   

We are now about to start the final two weeks of the 

term and I have been reflecting on what a busy term 

we have had. 

 

Attendance and punctuality 

With the last two weeks of the term we are 

concentrating upon attendance and punctuality. We 

are going to be trialing a warning bell to encourage 

and remind students to be to their class on time. We 

are also seeing an increase in absences and we would 

remind parents that they should contact the school 

office as soon as possible to inform the school of any 

absence from school for their child. 

 

For Year 12 and 13 students there has been a strong 

emphasis upon student attendance in order to retain 

some of the extra curricular privilegeôs. These same 

expectations are being applied to other year groups as 

well. Whilst we encourage participation in out of 

class activities it cannot be at the expense of school 

work and so student achievement. 

 

Runners and supporters 

Last Sunday saw a significant group of students (and 

staff!) out participating in the Balclutha 10km and 

Report Interviews 
Midyear reports will be issued soon. Interviews will be on Wednesday 6th July. There will be two sessions:  
¶ 2.30pm - 5.30pm 
¶ 6.15pm - 8.00pm 
 
Bookings can be made online at: www.schoolinterviews.co.nz  enter the code c5xqj. If you do not have access to the 
internet please ring the school office. 
Paul McDowall 
Deputy Principal 

Term Two Upcoming Events 

¶ Thursday 30th June and  Friday 1st July .......................................... Chemistry Trip Dunedin 

¶ Friday 1st July .................................................................................. Mountain Biking Year 12 Trip 

¶ Monday 4th July................................................................................ South Otago Kaupapa MǕori Festival 

¶ Wednesday 6th July .......................................................................... Report Interviews (1.35pm finish) 

¶ Friday 8th July .................................................................................. Last Day of Term Two 

Term Three Upcoming Events 

¶ Monday 25th July.............................................................................. Start of Term Three 

¶ Wednesday 27th July......................................................................... Open Night (1.35pm finish) 

¶ Friday  5th August ............................................................................ SNOB 



School Magazine 2016 
This year those who want a school magazine will have 
to pre-order their copy at a cost of $20. This amount 
has been charged to your childôs school account and, if 
paid by 1st September, a magazine will be ordered on 
your childôs behalf. If you do not wish to purchase a 
magazine please advise us in writing (email 
jfrisby@sohs.school.nz). All unpaid amounts for the 
magazine will be removed from your childôs account 
after the 2nd September and NO further orders 
accepted. 

Gold Slip Winners Assembly  

15th June  

¶ Lewis Boult-OôNeill  9SW 

¶ Faith Batt    9SW 

¶ Evelyn Thorn   9HG 

Transition Support for School Leavers 
On July 7th at 1:30 pm in M2, Ian Craven from the 
Ministry of Education is visiting to talk to parents and 
caregivers about transition from secondary education to 
adult support services. 
 
This is an opportunity for parents to learn and discuss 
more about adult services post secondary school.If 
your young person has required support throughout 
their schooling and you believe they will need further 
support as an adult you are welcome to attend.  It may 
be several years before your young person intends to 
leave school but I would still encourage you to attend 
now. 
 
Please register your interest with Hannah Alabaster 
(Special Needs Coordinator) 
via halabaster@sohs.school.nz by Tuesday 5th July at 
the latest. 

Enviro Week 
Next week is Enviro Week at SOHS. The Enviro Group 

has organised activities to highlight recycling and littering. 

They are: 

¶ Monday: Paper planes competition (using recycled 

paper) 

¶ Tuesday: Cupcake fundraiser ($1 small, $2 large) 

¶ Wednesday: Assembly presentation 

¶ Thursday: Bin shots (using recycled paper) 

¶ Friday: Wearable Arts Competition 

SOHS Enviro-Group 

Punctuality 
This term, we have had a focus on punctuality. Many 
students have improved in this regard, with a minority still 
struggling with tardiness. We have identified some issues 
at the start of the day. To assist with this, we will be 
trailing an early warning bell at 8.40am in the morning. 
Period One class will still start at 8.45am, but all students 
will be expected to be ready to go from that time. We will 
seek feedback from staff and students to determine 
whether this early warning bell will continue after the trial 
week. 
 
In our end of term assembly, we will be recognising those 
students with exemplary attendance and punctuality. We 
have secured some sponsorship from Paper Plus and those 
nominated students will go in the draw to win a voucher. 
 
Early finishes 
On the last Wednesday of this term (July 6), we will have 
an earlier than normal finish time of 1.35pm. This is due to 
the Report Interviews, which will begin at 2.30pm. Several 
buses will leave early and students will be advised of this 
next week. The process will be repeated on the first 
Wednesday of Term 3 (July 27), due to our Open Night 
taking place later in the evening.  
Greg Heller (Deputy Principal) 

Rugby  
Apologies for missing last weekôs newsletter addition. It is great to know that many people read this each week. The 
last two fortnights have not been productive for SOHS teams, but some pleasing results from the Gore interchange 
on Tuesday, where we took out 3 of the 4 matches, is hopefully a sign of good things to come. 
 
Matches and venues for this weekend are as follows: 
¶ 1st XV v OBHS 2nd XV, Balclutha Showgrounds, 1pm 
¶ 2nd XV no match ï new competition starts next week 
¶ Colts v OBHS U15 White, Balclutha Showgrounds, 12.30pm 
¶ Junior Colts v Kings U15 Leopards, Milton, 4pm (this coming Thursday) 
¶ U14 v OBHS U14 Blue, SOHS #1, 11.15am 
The U14s will change in the Old Gym. At the request of the opposition, there will be no after match function after 
the Colts and 1st XV matches on Saturday. 
 
The Girls 1st XV have now completed their 15-a-side competition, finishing 3rd overall. The 7-a-side competition 
will start next term. 
 
Over the next fortnight, I will be visiting teams to remind players about subs. Around half have been paid already. 
The cost is $50 for boysô teams and $30 for girlsô. 
Greg Heller (TIC Rugby) 



  NZQA FEES AND FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

All senior students need to pay the annual NZQA Examination Fee to be awarded both internally and externally as-

sessed credits for the year. 

 

Without financial assistance the fees are $ 76.70 per student. Any student taking scholarship subjects is also charged 

another $ 30.00 per scholarship subject.  

 

To be eligible for financial assistance the fee payer (normally the parent or guardian) must meet at least one of the 

following criteria: 

 

1) Be receiving a Work and Income or a Study Link benefit (benefit based application). 

 

2) Have a joint family income that entitles the applicant to a Community Services Card (Income based application). 

 

3) Have more than one child undertaking these qualifications in the same year, irrespective of income, and the total 

fees to pay are higher than $200. (Multiple candidate application ï for example, three or more students in a family 

sitting NCEA) 

 

If the family is eligible for either beneficiary or income based assistance the fees are: 

  One child   $ 20 

  Two or more children $ 30 per family 

 

If the family is eligible for multiple candidate assistance the fees are $ 200 per family. 

 

Application forms for financial assistance are available from the school office.  All applications must be made to the 

school office before Wednesday 17 August 2016.  Applications after this date cannot be accepted or processed by the 

school. 

 

The final date for paying NCEA fees by internet banking is Wednesday 31 August 2016.  The final date for other 

payments is 3.30 Wednesday 7 September 2016. All payments after this date need to be made directly to 

NZQA. Each student will get an invoice for their fees in early August. 

 

If you have any further enquires please do not hesitate to contact the school regarding this matter. 

Amanda Smith 

Principalôs Nominee to NZQA 

asmith@sohs.school.nz 

 

 
NB: NZQA fees cannot be part-paid. If you have a credit on your account it must cover the cost of the fees. 

Key dates 

17 August ï Applications for financial assistance close 

31 August ï Fees paid by internet banking due 

7 September ï Final date for all other payments to NZQA (note 3.30 cut-off) 

Library 
This week I have been doing a bit of reading about books and their history. The very first books were really a piece 
of art and were often bound in leather and at times even gold, sometimes they never had the title or the author 
printed on the cover and they were so precious that some libraries used to chain them to the shelves to prevent them 
from being stolen. We have certainly come a long way since then and I'm pleased to say we can trust our students by 
giving them the responsibility of taking care of our books and getting them back to the library in one piece.  
 
Now as we are coming up to the end of term it is a good time to take a look around the house and bedrooms and 
under beds for those few elusive books that like to hide away. We would love to see them back in the Library again 
for others to enjoy.  
Katrina Pudney - Librarian 



Mentoring Programme 
South Otago High School have 
established a mentoring 
programme for selected students 
who have either self selected, or 
been referred by a teacher.  The 
focus of the programme is to 
offer two different types of 
mentoring.  The first form of 

mentoring is academic. Senior students have identified 
areas of academic concern that they need help with such 
as Physics, Biology, Mathematics or English   
 
On Wednesday mornings they come to school early, 
have breakfast together and they are able to access tutor 
teaching from a selected teacher of their choice.  
 
The second part of the programme is mentoring social 
and community issues. Senior students (Tuakana) are 
matched with a Junior student (Teina) who has similar 
interests. They meet in the library once a week on a 
Tuesday or a Thursday during form time. If the Senior 
students are not able to support them they are able to 
refer them to a Rangatira Programme Kaitiaki 
(Guardian) who will support and assist the students to 
resolve any pending issues. 
 
This is a new initiative to improve academic success for 
students at South Otago and we are very excited to offer 
the Rangatira Mentoring Programme here at South 
Otago High School. 
Angela Mills - HOD MǕori 
 
 
 

Below: Year 9 SOHS students Fyn Edwards, 
Jacob  Stratford, Connor Roy, Kelan Smith and A J Kell 
shaved their hair off this week to support a former South 
Otago High student Caelib Edwards who is currently 
under taking chemotherapy at the Dunedin Hospital for a 
rare form of Leukemia at the tender age of 20.  
All the best Caelib xxxx  
KǾkǕ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Below: 9Ha are currently completing their Social Studies 
unit on Arrival of the MǕori. Working in groups they are 
recreating traditional fortified PǕ sites by exploring 
resources, building practices and early food preservation 
of MǕori.  Its wonderful to work with this amazing group 
of students Thanks 9Ha!!!!  
KǾkǕ   
 
 



10Km Run 
Last Sunday,  June 19th, 19 Physical Education students and I participated in the Balclutha 10km run as a part of a 
performance based assessment standard. Pre-race nerves were easily seen prior to the race as the students seemed 
very on edge. The difficult course was made somewhat easier with perfect conditions to run in, unlike previous years. 
It was great to see all students battle their way up Cromer St, some even managed to do it with a smile on their face. 
All of the students should be very proud as they represented themselves and South Otago High School to a very high 
level. A huge thank you goes out to all of the supporters, parents, volunteers helping out and encouraging all of the 
participants. Well done to all of the staff who also competed in the race especially Jason Palmer who won the Half 
Marathon. 
Jared Peacock 
TIC Level 2 Physical Education  

 
     


